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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT

 
COVID Update 

You may see media over the next few days indicating easing of restrictions in schools. The reality 
that, due to our size, we won’t be able to change much. We still need to meet the 4m2 rule and this 
restricts what we can do. 

We have made plans for Kinder Orientation, Year 6 Farewell, Presentation Day and other events 
and we’ll stick to them so there is certainty for all involved. 

A few reminders: 

• Stay at home if you are unwell 
• Adults need to socially distance. 
• Cover coughs and sneezes. 
• Students to bring their own drink bottle 
• Parents are not allowed on site 
• Any student with cold or flu like symptoms must stay at home and be tested.  

To return to school they must be clear of symptoms and provide a negative COVID test 
result. 

 

Class Formation for 2021 (Reminder) 

We are currently starting our planning for 2021. A few weeks ago I called for parents to write to me 
if their child had particular social needs to be considered in forming classes. Here’s a reminder: 

In forming classes teachers seek to balance classes so they work effectively.  
If you know your child will not be at Terrigal PS next year please let us know as soon as possible 
so that we have accurate numbers to plan classes.  
If you feel your child has particular social needs you’d like taken into consideration when forming 
classes, you are invited to write to the Principal outlining those needs. Whilst those needs will be 
taken into consideration they may not be met as there are many factors that influence class 
placement. Requests to have or not to have a particular teacher will not be considered.  
• Request must be in writing addressed to the Principal.  
• Requests must be received by Friday 20th November. Requests received after this date will 
not be considered.  
• A new request needs to be provided even if you made requests in previous years (as things can 
change over time).  
 
 
Rohan’s Shave 

Tomorrow morning Rohan will shave his hair to raise money for cancer research. We will 
livestream the shave on our Facebook page around 9.30am. 

Students can bring in a donation to put in the bucket or you can donate online through this link: 

https://www.doitforcancer.com.au/fundraisers/rohanlord/rowans-fundraiser? 

https://www.doitforcancer.com.au/fundraisers/rohanlord/rowans-fundraiser?fbclid=IwAR0LLdE9aQAEFkH-d8g45ZT6IeYXibK2-GeiD8fmHuqO3gCN2WWoYff2Tew


 

 

 

 

 

 

NAIDOC Week 

Next week we will acknowledge NAIDOC week, which was delayed from earlier in the year. The 
National Aboriginal and Islanders Day of Observance Committee (NAIDOC) week celebrates the 
culture, history and achievements of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples. 

This week’s theme is “Always Was, Always Will Be’ acknowledges the connection to land for 
Aboriginal peoples and their custodianship of land for more than 65,000 years. 

Students will be involved in activities to raise awareness of Aboriginal culture throughout the week. 

As a school we recognise our Aboriginal students and their families for their contributions to our 
school and assistance in building our knowledge and appreciation of culture. We pay our respect 
to elders past and present. 

 

Diabetes Day Next Friday 

Next Friday (13th Nov) we are holding a fundraiser for the Junior Diabetes Research Fund (JDRF). 
Bonnie, one of our students is raising funds for Diabetes research. 

Students are able to wear blue and/or orange on the day. For the privilege of being out of uniform 
students bring a gold coin to put in the bucket (the cash will be quarantined and disinfected before 
being donated). 

You might not know that our school has several students and staff living with Type 1 diabetes. 
This is because they look like every other person, but they have an important difference. People 
living with Type 1 diabetes have an autoimmune disease that means they cannot produce their 
own insulin. You can’t catch Type 1 diabetes and it’s not caused by lack of exercise or too much 
sugar. 
 
It occurs when the body’s immune system mistakenly destroys the cells in the pancreas that 
produce insulin. Everyone needs insulin to live. 
 
People with type 1 diabetes require up to 6 insulin injections every day. They also need to check 
their blood glucose (sugar) levels up to 6 times a day (by way of a finger prick) and carefully 
monitor their food intake and exercise regime daily. 
 
If their blood glucose level drops too low (commonly referred to as a “hypo”) they require a quick 
dose of sugar to prevent them going so low they go into a coma. 
 
Type 1 diabetes is difficult to manage. Around 11,000 kids in Australia have this form of diabetes, 
which accounts for around 10% of all people with diabetes. 
 
It is with you for life as there is currently no known cure. Every day 7 more Australians are 
diagnosed with this disease, most of them are children. 



 

 

 

 

 
There is no known way to prevent Type 1 diabetes, but scientists are working on it. JDRF Australia 
supports research to cure, treat and prevent T1D. They are working hard to find a cure, while also 
finding ways to improve the lives of people with T1D right now. 
 
Kinder Tours 

Next week we will be holding some tours for new Kindergarten families after school on Tuesday 
and Thursday. 

 

Remembrance Day Service 

Next Wednesday we will hold our Remembrance Day service at school via Zoom. We have Peter 
White from Terrigal/Wamberal RSL providing a video message for students. One of our students, 
Hayley will play the Last post for us live. 

We will livestream the Remembrance Day service. A link will be provided on our Facebook page. 
The Livestream is a bit of test for us so we can learn for other events later in the year, such as 
Presentation Day, so we would welcome feedback after the Livestream. 

 

Leadership Advice from Adam Crouch 

Today our Parliament leaders had a visit from out local member Adam Crouch. Mr Crouch spent 
time with our leaders discussing his thoughts about leadership. Normally our parliament members 
visit NSW Parliament House but haven’t been able to do so due to COVID. 

 

2021 Parliament Speeches 

Next Wednesday our 2021 Parliament nominees will present their speeches via Zoom to the rest 
of the school. 

We have had 35 nominations for the 13 positions in parliament. Good luck to all of the nominees. 

Students Years 2 – 5 will then vote for their chosen leader. 

 

 
 
 
 
Michael Burgess 
Principal 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Kindergarten 2021 
Enrolments are now being taken for students 
starting Kindergarten in 2021. Enrolment forms can 
be collected from our school front office, or you can 
enrol online via our school website.  To ensure that 
all relevant information can be sent to enrolling 
families, we are hoping that all enrolment forms can 
be returned to the office as soon as possible. 

 

 

The dates for our ‘Terrigal Treasures’ orientation program are in Term 4 on 
Wednesdays during Week 6 to Week 9. Each child will attend 2 sessions as 
indicated on the invitation letter you received in the mail. Please book in for a 
school tour in Week 5 before orientation starts to familiarise you and your child 
with our school. We look forward to meeting all of our Kinder 2021 students very 
soon. 

 

Brooke Walkaden 

Relieving Assistant Principal     
 

 

School Band   

  

 Would you like to join the School Band? 

 

Band is open to students in Years 3-6, so current Year 2 students are eligible to enrol for 
2021. 
In the coming weeks students will see a band demonstration, either an in-school concert or 
via video. 
Look further on in the newsletter for more information on how to join for 2021. 



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

ADMINISTRATION 

Years 4, 5 and 6 camps have been cancelled.  

All payments have now been refunded. Please feel free to give me a call, if you have 
any questions. 

Enrol Online 

We are excited to announce that we have rolled out the new Online Enrolment System.  
The Online Enrolment System is designed to provide flexibility for parents to submit an 
Application to Enrol in a NSW Government School online at a time that best suits you. The 
application can be accessed on all browsers and mobile devices including iOS and Android. 
You can start the online enrolment process by going onto our website https://terrigal-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 
The online application process is currently restricted to: 

• Enrolments into local schools only 
• Children who are Australian citizens, New Zealand citizens or permanent residents 
• Children who live in NSW. 

 
We offer our support and encourage you to complete your application to enrol online. If 
however, you do not feel comfortable completing an application online, a paper copy will be 
available for collection from the front office or can be downloaded from the Department’s 
going to a public school site. 
 
Ulrike Myers 
Administration Manager 
 

Julie’s Corner  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://terrigal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://terrigal-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/enrolment
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